
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ARREST BLOTTER 
 
 
Contact: Major Troy Skebo      Immediate Release 
Phone: 540.507.7114       February 09, 2024 
 
 

ARRESTS MADE JANUARY 25, 2024 – JANUARY 31, 2024 
 
 

ALCOHOL 
 

On 01/25/2024, Deputy Farner arrested Carlos Lennon (55) of Spotsylvania for driving 
under the influence (1st offense) and refusal of breath or blood sample in the 10200 
block of Patriot Highway. 
 
On 01/26/2024, Deputy McAllister arrested Bryan Stoutenburgh (32) of Fredericksburg 
for public intoxication.   
 
On 01/26/2024, Deputy T. Poitras arrested Kelly James (55) of Spotsylvania for public 
intoxication in the 130 block of Fleming Street.  
 
On 01/27/2024, Deputy Carroll arrested Eric Tarakis (45) of Spotsylvania for public 
intoxication. 
 
On 01/28/2024, Street Crimes Unit arrested Olivia Parsons (31) of King George for 
driving under the influence (1st offense, BAC .15%-.20%) and refusal of breath or blood 
sample. 
 
On 01/28/2024, Deputy Souza arrested Bernard Jenkins Sr. (53) of Fredericksburg for 
open container and driving revoked. Mr. Jenkins was released on a personal 
recognizance bond. 
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On 01/29/2024, Deputy D. Beam arrested Clarence Drain (54) of Spotsylvania for public 
intoxication. 
 
 

ASSAULT 
 

On 01/28/2024, Deputy D. Turbyfill arrested Khonsol Badu (41) of Woodbridge for 
assault and battery. Mr. Badu was released on his signature. 
 
On 01/28/2024, Deputy J. Roles arrested Porshia Lee-Gilmer (25) of Woodbridge for 
assault and battery. 
 
On 01/28/2024, Deputy Radford arrested Paul McGrath (45) of Fredericksburg on a 
warrant for assault and battery out of another jurisdiction. Mr. McGrath was released 
on his signature.  
 
On 01/29/2024, Deputy Staats arrested Terrance Stoke (56) of Spotsylvania for assault 
and battery. Mr. Stoke was released on a personal recognizance bond. 
 
On 01/29/2024, Deputy Mahe arrested Edward Herebia (36) of Manassas for assault and 
battery. Mr. Herebia was released on his signature. 
 
On 01/30/2024, Sergeant J. Piersol arrested Jeremy Crawford (39) for assault and 
battery. 
 
On 01/31/2024, Master Deputy E. Coffey arrested Tesa Wellborn (30) of Fredericksburg 
on a warrant for assault and battery. Ms. Wellborn was released on her signature.    
 
 

LARCENY 
 

On 01/25/2024, Deputy Titus arrested Janet Senavanh (50) of Fredericksburg for motor 
vehicle theft. 
 
On 01/26/2024, Street Crimes Unit arrested Daramus Jones (48) of Richmond on two 
warrants for petit larceny out of another jurisdiction. Mr. Jones was released on a 
personal recognizance bond. 
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy M. Bezeredi arrested Tori Rosenberg (29) of Spotsylvania for 
shoplifting in the 10100 block of Southpoint Parkway. Ms. Rosenberg was released on 
her signature. 
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NARCOTICS 
 
On 01/30/2024, Street Crimes Unit arrested Reginald Richardson (53) of Fredericksburg 
on a capias for possession of schedule I/II narcotics and probation violation. 
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy D. Turbyfill arrested Janiya Warren (25) of Spotsylvania for 
possession of schedule I/II narcotics. 
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy T. Burnett arrested Deonte Clayton (22) for possession of 
schedule I/II narcotics and attempting to flee law enforcement. 
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy Mahe arrested Tyler Newton III (26) of Spotsylvania for public 
intoxication (narcotics related).  
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy A. Adams arrested Stephon Wilkins-Booker (23) of Spotsylvania 
on a capias for possession of schedule I/II narcotics. 
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy H. Burkett arrested Chad Lumpkins (38) of Spotsylvania on two 
capiases for possession of schedule I/II narcotics in the 6400 block of Morris Road.  
 

 
OTHER ARRESTS 

 
On 01/25/2024, Deputy Staats arrested Gerry Bensinger Jr. (55) of Spotsylvania for 
destruction of property. Mr. Bensinger was released on his signature. 
 
On 01/25/2024, Senior Deputy C. Washington arrested Bennie Collier (73) of 
Spotsylvania on a warrant for trespassing. Mr. Collier was released on his signature. 
 
On 01/25/2024, Deputy A. Adams arrested Michael Anderson (38) of Spotsylvania for a 
capias out of another jurisdiction. 
 
On 01/25/2024, Deputy First Class S. Kim arrested Christopher Bruce (46) of 
Spotsylvania on a warrant for failure to appear out of another jurisdiction. 
 
On 01/27/2024, Street Crimes Unit arrested Patrick Baker (35) of Fredericksburg on 
warrants for eluding, driving revoked, failure to obey a traffic sign, and failure to obey a 
traffic light. Mr. Baker was released on his signature. 
 
On 01/27/2024, Deputy McAllister arrested Quinton McReynolds (25) of Fredericksburg 
for disorderly conduct.  
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On 01/27/2024, Deputy A. Adams arrested Kelsey Wiseman (30) of Spotsylvania on a 
capias for failure to appear. 
 
On 01/29/2024, Master Deputy E. Coffey arrested Gertie Jackson (48) of Louisa on a 
capias for failure to appear. 
 
On 01/29/2024, Senior Deputy C. Washington arrested Charles Edwards (43) of 
Spotsylvania on a capias for violation of a protection order (x5) out of another 
jurisdiction.  
 
On 01/29/2024, Senior Deputy C. Washington arrested Lyle Pierce (57) of Spotsylvania 
for probation violation out of another jurisdiction.  
 
On 01/29/2024, Deputy A. Adams arrested Brittany Atkins (26) of Spotsylvania for a 
capias. 
 
On 01/29/2024, Deputy Staats arrested Rondall Shifflett (75) of Spotsylvania for 
brandishing. Mr. Shifflett was released on a personal recognizance bond. 
 
On 01/29/2024, Deputy Estrada arrested David Ransom II (42) of Spotsylvania for hit 
and run and destruction of property.  
 
On 01/30/2024, Street Crimes Unit arrested Ernest Royal Jr. (39) of Richmond on a 
warrant for unauthorized use out of another jurisdiction. 
 
On 01/30/2024, Street Crimes Unit arrested Carlee Deale (28) of Spotsylvania for a 
capias. 
 
On 01/30/2024, Sergeant Stewart arrested Armando Morin (23) of Spotsylvania on a 
warrant for violation of a protection order out of another jurisdiction. Mr. Morin was 
released on a personal recognizance bond. 
 
On 01/30/2024, Master Deputy E. Coffey arrested Jason Rhoades (41) of Spotsylvania on 
two capiases for probation violation out of Spotsylvania and another jurisdiction. 
 
On 01/30/2024, Master Deputy E. Coffey arrested Christopher Hales (39) of Spotsylvania 
for probation violation out of another jurisdiction. 
 
On 01/30/2024, Deputy A. Adams arrested Evonte Winn (29) of Fredericksburg for 
probation violation out of another jurisdiction.  
 
On 01/30/2024, Deputy A. Adams arrested Kaele Benzie (30) of Spotsylvania on a capias 
for probation violation out of another jurisdiction.  



5 
 

On 01/31/2024, Deputy D. Turbyfill arrested Khonsol Badu (41) of Woodbridge for 
failure to appear.  
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy A. Adams arrested LaToya Carter (47) of Spotsylvania on a 
capias for probation violation out of another jurisdiction. 
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy A. Adams arrested Dominque Allen (31) of Fredericksburg on a 
warrant for driving revoked out of another jurisdiction. Mr. Allen was released on his 
signature.  
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy A. Beach arrested Trent Brooks (31) of Spotsylvania for a capias 
in the 7100 block of Sunset Road.  
 
On 01/31/2024, Deputy First Class Otero arrested Toddrick Roberson (49) of Stafford for 
a warrant out of another jurisdiction.  
 
On 01/31/2024, Street Crimes Unit arrested Kelly Chicas Quires (21) on a capias for 
failure to appear.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remember your phone call or online tip can make a difference. 
Phone: 1-800-928-5822 or 1-540-582-5822 

Online: www.p3tips.com or www.spotsylvaniacrimesolvers.org 
P3tips App: from Android or Google store 


